
Council Order: 2024-055    Introduced by: Town Manager Howard 

October 28, 2024 

 

Transfer of General Fund Free Cash to FY25 RPS Operating Budget 

To see if the Randolph Town Council will vote to approve a transfer of $63,485 from the 

certified General Fund free cash to the FY25 Randolph Public Schools operating budget.  

Explanation: These projects have been funded with ARPA (American Rescue Plan Act) funds 

to improve recreational facilities in Randolph, specifically the track at Randolph High School 

(RHS), the J.F.K. basketball courts, and the M.E. Young & R.C.M.S. tennis courts. The RHS 

track was completed last year, but the costs for the additional projects exceeded initial estimates, 

partly due to a change order for replacing fence skirting. This transfer of additional funds is 

intended to cover those extra costs, allowing the town to finalize and close out the projects. 

The initiative benefits both Randolph Public Schools students and the broader community by 

enhancing local recreational spaces. The community response to these improvements has been 

overwhelming positive, underscoring the project's value in providing accessible, high-quality 

recreational facilities for Randolph residents and our R.P.S. athletic teams.  

 

 

Please See Before & After Photos Below: 





 



 



 

 


